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Dear  

Freedom of Information ref: 2013-4210 

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request received on 2nd September 2013.   
You asked: 

“In your report Benefit unit median weekly earnings and total income 2011-12 (see 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/median-weekly-earnings-and-total-
incomes-of-benefit-units-2011-to-2012 ) you report the median earnings/income for 
each of four groups: single adults with no children, lone parents, couples with no 
children, and couples with children. You then report the median earnings/income for 
the four groups combined. 

Please could you supply the median net weekly earnings and the median net total 
income for the last three groups combined ie the median for all of the lone parents, 
couples with no children, and couples with children.” 

In response to your question; 

The median net weekly earnings figure for the last three groups combined, Lone parents, 
couples with no children and couples with children, is £560 and the median net weekly total 
income figure is £630. 

Please note all figures are rounded to the nearest £10 per week and have been sourced 
from the Family Resources Survey (FRS) 2011/2012. Figures are based on the benefit unit 
definition of households as defined in the ad hoc release linked above and restricted to 
those below state pension age. The analysis has been confined to Great Britain and to 
benefit units where net earnings from work are positive, and earnings from dependent 
children have also been excluded from this analysis. 

DWP Information, Governance 
and Security Directorate 



If you have any queries about this letter please contact us quoting the reference number 
above.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Freedom of Information Team 
Information, Governance and Security Directorate 
Department for Work and Pensions  
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act 

 
If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing freedom-of-

information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk or by writing to DWP, Central FoI Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, 

SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter.  

 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information 

Commissioner’s Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have 

exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF 

www.ico.gov.uk 


